
 

 

Meeting:  OGHS Athletic Booster Club  

Date:  Monday, October 16, 2017 

Location:  OGHS Cafeteria 

Chairperson:  Kip Childress, President of the Boosters 

Review of Agenda-Kip Childress 

Update from Charles Crowder regarding concession stand:   Bobby, Ginny and myself have keys to 

cash drawers and freezer and I have key to all cash drawers.  Spoke to Pepsi and they will call 

me for orders on Fridays to be delivered on Tuesday. Orders are placed for two weeks at a time. 

For that reason the first order was fairly significant. While I do not know who will be getting the 

bill for this. Products from Pepsi Cola are, Pepsi, Diet Pepsi, Mtn. Dew, Diet Mtn. Dew, Dr 

Pepper and water. All are 20oz except water and it is16oz Aquafina bottles. Got 15 of everything 

except diet drinks, got 10 each of those. Recommended pricing for soda's and Gatorade is $2 and 

$1 for water unless there is further discussion. The Health Dept came for inspection. We did 

receive operation paper work until an actual live, surprise inspection is done. Then we will, (if 

everything passes) we will receive a graded certificate. Menu items include candies, chips, pizza, 

nachos and cheese, chicken, hot dogs, fries, pickles in a bag. Menus will vary slightly for each 

stand. I plan to try and offer a different special at each home football game, IE, chicken wings 

with 5 wings, 4 cheesy bread, one marinara and one barbecue sauce) Barbecue, etc, depending 

on vendor pricing. We had our first home football game in the concession stand, WOW!! It was 

more than I expected and due to volunteers not showing up on time we started out behind, a lot! 

It was also everything I expected due to very small work area we have. Volunteers need to show 

up one hour before game time to begin prep. At every football game there will always be a 

learning and curve a feeling of being overwhelmed for new volunteers. As many said, this is not 

what they expected. It will take 12 to 14 to operate the concession stand during football. We 

purchased two cases of fries, two cases of hamburger patties and one case of hot dogs and 

the freezer is full at that point. We needed twice that space in freezer storage for one football 

game. A freezer will need to be purchased (hopefully before the next football ballgame) no later 

than the 2018-2019 school year. A hotplate is needed now for hot dogs as we start into 

basketball. A Dollar Store or Walmart hot plate will not work.   

Update from Coach DiLuzio:  Our golf tournament was a success.  It was an event we want to build upon.   

We cleared a little over $6000.00 in which proceeds will go towards softball/baseball fields.      



 

We will have seasonal athletic banquets with our first one to honor our fall student-athletes on Sunday, 

November 19th starting at 5:00.  We will host the event at OGHS in the cafeteria.  Rick’s in Denton will 

cater it.  We need number of tickets and money returned to each coach by Thursday, November 2nd.  

Tickets will be $15.00 each (excluding athletes, coaches & their spouses). 

Booster’s worked with Charlie Grubb to open apparel webstore starting October 26th and closing Friday, 

November 10th.   

Received an update from Mr. Scott Dalton and sinks were replaced in each concession stand due to the 

limitation and size.   

Our next meeting will be Monday, November 20th starting at 7:00 in the cafeteria at OGHS. 

 


